
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

23 February 2024 
www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
Mon Feb 26 9.00am Beginning 
of School Year Mass 
Tues 27 Feb 9.00am Parent 
Helper Training 
Wed 28 Feb-Fri 1 Mar Year 6 
Camp 
Wed 28 Feb   
2.15pm Parent Helper Training 
PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF DATE 
7.00pm P&F Meeting 
Wed 6 Mar 7.00pm Foundation 
Parent Learning Info Session 
Mon 11 Mar  Labour Day Public 
Holiday 
Tues 12 Mar  Professional 
Learning Day for Staff (Literacy) 
Wed 13 Mar-Fri 22 Mar 
NAPLAN for Yrs 3 & 5 
Wed 20 Mar 7.00pm Reconcilia-
tion Parent Evening 
Wed 27 Mar  7.00pm PAB 
Meeting 
Thur 28 Mar End of Term 1 at 
1.00pm 
Mon 15 April Start of Term 2 at 
8.35am. 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Thurs 6 May 6.30pm Reconcilia-
tion for Year 3 
Sun 26 May 10.30am Eucharist 
for Year 4 
Fri 2 Aug 7.00pm Confirmation 
for Year 6 
 

PROFESSIONAL LEARNING 
DAYS - PUPIL FREE DAYS 

Tues 12 March Literacy with 
Deb Sukarna 
 

I give you a new commandment, love one another; just as I have loved you, you also must love 
one another. By this love you have for one another, everyone will know that you are my  

disciples.   John 13:34-35 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Lent 

 

Loving God, in this season of Lent er pray that over these 40 days, we will open 
our mind and hearts to recognise and respond to the needs of others 
Help us to be kind to those around us, especially friends and family. 

Through prayer, fasting and giving to those in need, may we be ready to enter 
more fully into the days of Holy Week. 

Amen 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Many of you would have children that have attended or are attending Caroline 
Chisholm Catholic College. I ask you to keep the staff and students in your prayers 
as the principal of the school Mr Rob Brennan is very unwell. 
 

This week is the second week of our Lenten journey. Lent is a 
wonderful time. The Lenten journey challenges us to find time 
to slow down and take stock, a special time for fasting, prayer 
and almsgiving. Our busy and very scheduled lives make it 
hard to find time but if we look at our day and rethink where we put our time and 
energy we might just be able to make some space and time.  

Please come and join the students and staff for the Opening of the 
New School Year Mass on Monday the 26th of February at 9.00am in 

Our Lady’s Church.  
 

We hope that we will see many parents come and join us in this  
wonderful celebration to welcome in the new school year 2024. 
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Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Major ICT equipment Upgrade for Our Lady’s 2024 
 

There will be a huge update of technologies at Our Lady’s this year. The Years 3-6 chil-
dren will each have their own Lenovo Chromebook to use at school and the Year 2 
classes will now have 10 Chromebooks each instead of 6 per class. 
 
The term 1 holidays will see a new state of the art laser projector being installed in the 
Hall. The Year 5 and 6 classrooms, the Art Room and the ICT Lab will have large interactive 
TVs installed. These TVs will replace the electronic whiteboards. 
 
There will also be interactive TVs for each class and meeting space installed in the new build-
ing once it is completed which at this stage is scheduled to be the 2nd of October. 
 
Classes will also have new iPads and the Years 1 and 2 classes will have 10 iPads each. 
 
The school will have new WIFI points installed throughout which will strengthen our internet 
connection and the teachers will also receive new laptops.  
Technology is a powerful tool used by both students and staff to enhance student learning op-
portunities as well as improve student engagement. We are very excited to be able to provide 
state of the art equipment for our students. 
 
A big thank you to our Digital Design Technology Leader, Mr John Buttigieg for organising the 

purchase and installation of this new equipment.   

Reminders 
Mobile Phones and Smart watches 
A reminder to families that all students must hand all mobile phones and smart 

watches into the school office before school in the morning and collect them at 

the end of the day. These devices, especially smart watches, can be very distracting 

to students and are not necessary during school hours. They are also very expensive 

to replace should they be lost or damaged at school. We ask for your support in this 

matter.  

Year 6 Camp - Wednesday the 28th of February to Friday the 1st of March.  

I would like to thank Mr Tim Wickham our Camp Coordinator and the staff mem-

bers who have volunteered to go on the Year 6 Camp: Mrs Belinda Whelan, Mrs 

Anna Kalc-Smyth, Ms Shai Stringa, Ms Christine Chu, Ms Jo McManus and Mr Dean 

Frahm. We are fortunate to have so many staff who are experienced in taking 

students on camps. The camp is very well organised and is designed to support 

the Year 6 students to build on their social/emotional skills, try out some new 

and sometimes challenging activities and most of all to have lots of fun. Each 

year the students comment on how wonderful the food is and what a great time they have had. 



 

A BIG THANK YOU TO ALL THE FAMILIES WHO CAME! 



 

FOUNDATION 

PICNIC 



 

FI 
Francis - For staying focused and working well in maths rotations this week. Well done Francis, amazing work! From 
Miss Seona 
Amanda - For showing the Our Lady’s Gospel Value for Service by being a helpful member of our classroom to both 
students and teachers! Thank you Amanda, you’re so helpful! From Miss Seona  
 
FJ 
Lanvy - For being an amazing self-manager in Discovery. You can organise your own learning space and pack up when 
you are finished. Well done! From Miss Wendy 
Bianca- For showing the Learning Asset Thinker when exploring how to make a tent in Discovery. You are a great prob-
lem solver, Bianca! From Miss Wendy  
 
1K 
Eli - for being a great Self-Manager who just gets on with what needs to be done. You are a hard worker! From Miss 
Shai 
Josephine - for returning to school with such a positive attitude and enthusiasm! We’re so glad you’re back! From Miss 
Shai  
 
1L 
Noso - For always showing the Our Lady’s Gospel Value of Service when you help your classmates. You are always 
showing initiative and ready to lend a hand. We are lucky to have you in 1L. Well done! From Miss Scarlett 
Casper - For always being a contributor in the classroom. You always speak with enthusiasm and a positive attitude 
when sharing in group discussions. Well done! From Miss Scarlett  
 
2M 
Harry - For being able to make a 2-digit number using MAB blocks and work with a group to pick who had made the 
largest number. Keep it up! From Ms Rochelle 
Mae - For showing the Gospel value of Service and Compassion to your classmates when they need help. You are so 
quick to stop what you are doing to help others. Well done! From Ms Rochelle  
 
2N 
Flynn- For displaying the Gospel Value of Service when you assisted your classmate during Maths. Keep it up! From Ms 
Robles 
Ethan- For taking initiative to share your ideas during Reading! Well done! From Ms Robles  
 
3E 
Liam N - For showing the Self-Manager Learning Asset when organising yourself for learning. You are a role model in 
3E! From Miss Steph 
Anabella L - For showing initiative and generosity when helping the tennis team pack up and organise the equipment. 
From Miss Steph  
 
3F 
Casey- For trying your best in everything you do, you never give up! Well done Casey. From Ms Christine & Mrs 
Majczak 
Geronimo - For demonstrating that you are a self-manager by completing set tasks independently. Well done Geroni-
mo! From Ms Christine & Mrs Majczak  
 
4G 
Evelyn H- For Thinking deeply and reflecting on Pope Franics’ teachings about Lent. Your choices about prayer, fasting 



 

and almsgiving showed maturity. From Ms Karen & Ms Granata 
Sophia V- For sharing your family story with the class and for bringing in an ar-
tefact belonging to your culture to school. From Ms Karen & Ms Granata  
 
4H 
Catherine N- for your excellent reflection on prayer, fasting and almsgiving ide-
as for Lent. From Mr Membrey 
Garang- for your dedication and hard work in tidying up the room at the end of 
each day. From Mr Membrey  
 
5C 
Paul- For his enthusiasm and positive attitude towards learning. Keep up the great effort! From Ms Huyen 
Kennedy-For growing in confidence when sharing her ideas during class discussions. Top effort!! From Ms Huyen  
 
5D 
Jacob - For being an excellent Self-Manager in the classroom by asking questions to check your understanding! Keep it 
up! From Ms Gurry 
Emily - For being an effective Communicator by sharing your thoughts and ideas during whole class discussions. Well 
done! From Ms. Gurry  
 
6A 
Sophia - For living out the school Gospel Value of Respect through her well mannered and polite attitude. From Mr 
Wickham 
Filip- For showing effort by thoughtfully expressing opinions about a reading text. From Mr Wickham  
 
6B 
David H - For working hard during writing to publish two wonderfully creative descriptions. Amazing effort! From Mrs 
Belinda & Ms McManus 
Rhys N - For making good learning choices and demonstrating persistence when investigating integers on a number 
line. Keep up the good work! From Mrs Belinda & Ms McManus  

FI: Bianca T 
1K: Jacob W 
4G: Isaac P 
6B: Michelle L 
STAFF: John P 



 



 



 

Families can book into tours of the College via this link 
https://www.cccc.vic.edu.au/news-events/school-tours 



 

IMPORTANT MESSAGE FOR OUR YEAR 5 FAMILIES 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR 2024 

The following dates are very important for ALL students who will be attend-
ing secondary school in 2026 – our current Year 5 students. 

If applications for Catholic Secondary School are not in by Friday 16th August, 2024 your child will not be en-
rolled in your school of choice.  

16th August 2024: Applications close for 2026 Year 7 students in Catholic Secondary Colleges – our current 
Year 5 students  

18th October 2024: Offers posted to prospective 2026 Year 7 applicants 

8th November 2024: Final date for families to accept offers made by the Secondary School  



 



 



 



 



 



 



 


